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2. Minutes from April 12 2007 Conference Call

2.1 Agenda

· Comparisons of Symbol Structure for Upstream: 7x1 vs. 5x1
· Status update of PHY parameters discussion
2.2 Notes
The meeting was called to order at 10 pm ET.  Since Eli could not attend the conference call, his scheduled presentation had to be put off for a later time. 
Sung Hyun of ETRI presented “comparison of symbol structure for upstream” (Doc07-138r1). It was proposed to look at coding rate factor when considering upstream symbol structure. To support all the coding rate ½, 2/3, ¾, and 5/6 efficiently, the number of bits after encoding before mapping should be a multiple of 12. This would favourite 7x1 symbol structure in the upstream over 5x1 and 10x1.

Gerald commented that there was still some other important information missing like the range of data blocks in order to make decision for symbol structure. For example for VoIP which determines smallest block size, header bytes occupied around 80% of total bits. There should be some form of compression to the header in practice. What was the common practice for compression was needed to know the exact data block size. 
Ramon took an action item to consult with his colleagues on that. 

Next, Gerald went through the email he sent out to the reflector 6 hours before the call. A number of points were noted to draw the group’s attention.  

· A number of comments related to the subchannelization and carrier allocation pattern (comments 495, p.59, 145, 149, 151, 150, 147, p.60, 152, 146, p.61)
· A number of comments related to the carrier time/frequency interleaving scheme (comment #144, #145, #147, #150 and #151, Page 60)
· Quantization of data blocks and also related to VoIP common practice on header compression
· A number of comments on super-frame (comments 187, p.10, #93, p. 28, #525, #231, p.37, #179, #16, #17, p.41, #247, p 57, #493, #491, #96, p.58, #115, #250, p.61
· Channel model for FEC ad-hoc group

· Missing ranging text

· Missing Power control text

Zander updated that all but one comments under the first two bullet points had been resolved (or became editorial after discussions). The remaining one had been assigned to colleagues from ETRI to provide more detailed write-up. The quantization issues needed to be discussed further. Regarding comments on super-frame, all except one would be settled in MAC calls. The remaining one related to PHY would need more detailed text. Zander mentioned that it could be assigned to Monisha/Carlos to provide text. Gerald suggested Zander to send an email for reminding. 

Regarding channel model, Gerald explained that there were 3 candidates considered in FEC group so far: 
· Each path modelled as Rayleigh fading

· Main path with fixed amplitude (rotating phase) whereas other paths modelled as Rayleigh fading

· All paths with fixed amplitude (rotating phase)

Gerald mentioned that the 3rd method was commonly employed in TV/broadcasting community. The group was encouraged to have more thoughts on this. 

Sung Hyun proposed to provide ranging contribution and text next week

Gerald was preparing text for power control. 

3. Next Conference Call
The next conference call will be held at 6am PT (9am ET), April 19. 

Items on the agenda: 

Ramon’s information on Voip header compression

Low bit rate service beyond the nominal coverage (Gerald)
Eli’s presentation on training sequences

Sung Hyun’s contribution on ranging
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